2010 W-1045 meeting

St. Paul, Minnesota
Monday, June 7
Present: Gan (Chair), Rice (Secretary, Host), Papiernik (Host), Armbrust, Hapeman, Jenkins, Lemley, Li, Miller, Pritsos, Sepulveda, Sterling, Thomas, Wilson, Zhu, Pardini (Administrative Advisor), Johnson (CSREES representative)
Gan called the meeting to order at 8:02am and welcomed everyone to 2010 W1045 meeting in Minnesota.  The guest speaker, Dr. Mike Schmitt, Associate Dean of CFANS at the University of Minnesota was introduced followed by a brief introduction of all in attendance.
Pardini, Administrative Advisor, provided an update on the project proposal that was submitted earlier this year.  The proposal was renewed for one year rather than five as a result of a mix up during the submission process.  This will be corrected at the next meeting.  He reminded the committee that the annual report is due in 60 days and the importance of writing good impact statements regarding forwarding the scientific field – how people have changed their behavior as a result of our research.  Pardini reported this may be his last year as Administrative Advisor due to changes that were occurring in his position at the university.  This topic was further discussed at the business meeting on June 8th. 
Johnson, USDA-CSREES representative, provided a presentation and handouts with updates on the National Institute of Food and Agriculture (NIFA).  The topics discussed included the FY2011 President’s budget proposal and the five priority science areas of NIFA: Global Food Security and Hunger, Climate Change, Sustainable Energy, Childhood Obesity, and Food Safety. 
Dr. Mike Schmitt, Associate Dean of CFANS at the University of Minnesota, welcomed meeting attendees to the University of Minnesota Twin Cities campus and gave a presentation summarizing agriculture in the state, research and programs at the university, and environmental issues and programs state wide.  Dr. Schmitt highlighted that farming is the second largest employer in Minnesota, which leads the country in production of oats, sugar beets, sweet corn, green peas and turkey.  
Project reports and project reviews proceeded as customary.

During the first break Hapeman provided information on the 13th IUPAC International Congress of Pesticide Chemistry to be held in San Francisco, CA, August 24-28, 2014.  This meeting is co-sponsored by the International Union of Pure and Applied Chemistry (IUPAC) and the American Chemical Society - Division of Agrochemicals (ACS-AGRO).

Tuesday, June 8, 2010
Present: Armbrust, Gan, Hapeman, Jenkins, Johnson, Lemley, Li, Miller, Papiernik, Pardini, Pritsos, Rice, Sepulveda, Sterling, Thomas, Wilson, Zhu 

Finished project reviews 
Sterling presented a brief summary of upcoming projects at her new location in Montana.  Sterling has been a member of W1045 for 19 years while residing in New Mexico and she would like to continue membership representing Montana.
Armbrust presented an update on the Gulf oil spill and federal/state responses for seafood analysis.  FDA requests the NOAA method (64 pages) for analysis of PAHs and PCBs in seafood.  Armbrust’s lab has a 2 page method.  Upon request Armbrust will forward the method.
Business meeting:

Gan thanked Rice and Papiernik for hosting an excellent meeting; accommodations and meals were exceptional. Pardini suggested that the hosts and guest speaker be thanked for their contributions to the meeting.  Rice wrote a thank you to Dr. Schmitt and verbal appreciation was noted by Papiernik and Rice at the meeting.  
As mentioned on June 7th Pardini reported this may be his last year as Administrative Advisor due to changes that were occurring in his position.  Lemely made a motion requesting a letter be written to the Western Region requesting Pardini remain as Administrative Advisor.  Wilson provided the second motion.  All attendees discussed the option and voted in favor of the motion.  Gan (Chair) will write a letter to the Western Director, Mike Herrington at Colorado State, requesting the continuation of Dr. Pardini as Administrative Advisor.
Pardini suggested impacts should include employment updates on former students.  Gan suggested the first few minutes of each presentation should include an update on changes regarding laboratory personnel.  Pardini also commented that Sterling should take credit for her on-line/remote teaching class as impact of her work.  
Jenkins made a motion to accept Sterling as a member representing Montana.  All accepted.

Sterling suggested Bob Peterson from Montana should be considered for membership.  Peterson’s expertise includes biological risk, invasive species and pesticides.
2011 Meeting. The 2011 meeting will be held in Nevada.  Suggestions were Lake Tahoe or Reno.  Miller and Pritsos will host the meeting.  Suggestions were made to meet before Memorial Day when the hotel rates are less expensive.  Miller and Pritsos will look into pricing and provide additional information at a future date.
Gan again thanked Rice and Papiernik for an excellent meeting. Meeting was adjourned at 11:15 am.

